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Sargisson Beach Committee Meeting
Wednesday, October 13, 2021 at 7:00 PM

Broadcast on Zoom per the Governor’s Executive Order

Members Present: Cheney Harper, Chair; Larry Hurley; Nick Degaitas
Members Absent: Kevin Charland, Andrew Davis
Others Present: Nikolis Gualco, Conservation Administrator 
Meeting Minutes

C. Harper called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
Discuss Fall clean up on October 16, 2021
The Committee discussed the upcoming beach cleanup, which will be led by Cheney and Brad Harper.  The plan is to remove all the in-lake markers.  N. Degaitas commented that the Groton Community School will be having a Town-wide scavenger hunt, which will feature the beach.  L. Hurley stated he will evaluate the grills during the cleanup and make any repairs over the winter that were necessary.
Discuss plan for docks
During the October 16 cleanup, the docks will be removed and stored along the edge of the beach. 
Authorize one single signatory for invoices and approve past invoices
N. Gualco explained that he needed to process invoices in a timelier manner and suggested the board authorize a single-signatory to approve and sign all future invoices.
	Upon a motion by L. Hurley, seconded by C. Harper, it was:
VOTED to authorize Nick Degaitas to sign any Sargisson Beach Committee invoices with Larry Hurley to serve as alternate in the event that Degaitas is unavailable.
The motion passed by a roll call vote (Yes: CH, LH, ND). 
Discuss restoration planning and timeline
N. Gualco reported that he will be walking the property with Bob Pine on October 20th to evaluate maintenance needs for the drainage system.  He will report back to the Committee at a future meeting.
Discuss status of the parking lot gate
L. Hurley reported on his repair work and stated that this will last several years.  He continued and stated that he agreed with a recent point A. Davis made that the gate should be replaced and upgraded. The Committee generally agreed and Hurley stated he will look into fabricators for cost estimates.
Quick recap of 2021 season and completed Ranger projects
N. Gualco reported on the beach season and the work that the Ranger did, including: cleaning of the shed and shed roof as well as the replacement of three water bars.  Gualco stated he was very happy with the job the Ranger did and wished him luck in his future endeavors.
Adjourn
C. Harper adjourned the meeting at 7: 50 p.m.


Minutes Approved: July 13, 2023

